
 

 

 

 

    

 

MCPHERSON COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONER’S 

SPECIAL MEETING 

HEARING TO SET THE FINAL TAX REQUEST 

                                                                                          SEPTEMBER 14, 2022 

 
The McPherson County Board of Commissioners met as per adjournment of August 10, 2022. Notice of hearing 
having been published in the Stapleton Enterprise, issue dated Sept 8, 2022. The hearing was called to order at 
9:00AM by Chairman Nason who noted the Open Meetings Law, which is posted on the North wall of the meeting 
room.  Brett Nason, John Bryant, and Jeffrey Arensdorf were present. Also present were the County Attorney Whitney 
Schroeder, the Highway Superintendent Tom Werblow, and the County Clerk Kathy Hoberg. Arensdorf moved to 
approve the minutes of the last meeting as presented. Bryant seconded. Voting Aye: Arensdorf, Bryant and Nason. 
Voting Nay: None.  
The Special Hearing was held to set the final tax request for the proposed 2022 McPherson County Budget, with a tax 
request of $777,158.64 which is $15,886.05 more than last year. There were three copies of the proposed budget 
available in the courtroom for public review. The purpose of the hearing was to hear support, opposition, criticism, 
suggestions, or observations of taxpayers relating to setting the final tax request.  Three copies of the aggregate page, 
comparing numbers on this year’s proposed budget with last year’s budget were also available for review in the 
courtroom.   
There were no members of the public present for review or to participate in the hearing.  
 
This hearing was adjourned at 9:15 AM 
 
______________________________________________                                                                                                                            
Katherine E. Hoberg, McPherson County Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 

MCPHERSON COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 

BUDGET HEARING 

SEPTEMBER 14, 2022 

 
The Board of Commissioners met as per adjournment of the Special Hearing to set the final tax request which was 
held at 9:00 AM. on this date. Notice of hearing having been published in the Stapleton Enterprise, issue dated 
September 8, 2022. 
The meeting was called to order by commissioner Nason at 9:16 AM.  Nason noted the Open Meetings Law, which is 
posted on the North wall of the meeting room. The minutes of the September board meeting had been examined and 
approved by a motion of the board at the Special Hearing which had commenced at 9:00 AM and adjourned at 9:15 
AM.   
The Budget Hearing was held for the purpose of hearing support, opposition, criticism, suggestions, or observations 
of taxpayers relating to the proposed 2022-2023 McPherson County Budget. There were three copies of the proposed 
budget and aggregate page available in the courtroom for public review. Commissioner Nason presented an overview 
of the 2022-2023 budget. 
 
 There were no members of the public present for review or to participate in the hearing.  
 
This hearing was adjourned at 9:30 AM. 
 



 

 

 
 
____________________________________________________                                            
Katherine E. Hoberg, McPherson County Clerk 

 
 
 
 


